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November 2nd Meeting 5th- Mimi's Restaurant 
4404 Candlewood St.  (Just east of Lakewood Blvd) 

Lakewood, CA 90712 
Restaurant #(562)-529-8748 

 

Your Best of Show Winner For the 2016     
Memorial Car Show and Picnic is 
Keith Berg with his 1950 88 Holiday DLX 
Coupe 
Congratulations Keith! 

 

 

  

Please send in your 
Holiday Banquet money 
and don’t forget to shop 
for the Orangewood Kids! 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/
tel:%28562%29-529-8748


 

Board of Directors 2016 

President  

Joe Tannerbauer 

608 345-3968 

sfballplyr@yahoo.com 

Vice President 

Grant Warner 

951 906-7951 

grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.co
m 

Secretary 

Domenic Santucci 

714 633-7961 

domenicsantucci@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Ellen Santucci  

714 633-7961 

writetoeds@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Karon Pierce-Warner 

951 743-7182 

socaloldslady@gmail.com 

Area Representatives 

Keith Berg 

562 598-4103 

Butch Williams 

714 293-1471 

Bw442@earthlink.net 

Scott Graham 

310 839-5066 

h-ofan@sbcglobal.net 

John Weaver 

310 838-2598 

aw723@twc.com 

Milton Yee 

909 996-5046 

mmngyee@AOL.com 

Art Whitney 

562 882-7725 

whitneyart@yahoo.com 

 

 

                                                             ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Well, I’m writing this after attending our 28th Annual Memorial Car Show and 
Picnic…which would have been a little more fun for me, had I been able to take 
the ’40 to the show.   This time, it was headlights that did me in!!  The night 
before, I left my usual Friday cruise-in at Ruby’s Diner in Redondo Beach,  decided 
to take the ’40 for a little extra spin, had gotten about a mile past my apartment, 
when suddenly the headlights and dash lights started flashing on and off, like I was 
sending Morse Code or something.  So with me having to leave the next morning 
at about 6am, I didn’t feel safe taking the ’40, so I loaded up the Prius instead… 
     It turns out my headlight sockets had gone bad (melted mostly) after only about 
5 years of not much usage…hmmm.  Maybe putting in the quartz halogen 
headlights wasn’t such a good idea??  Will have to do a little more research.  To 
top it off, when I tried to order a new pair of headlight bucket wires over the 
phone, my Master Card had gotten forged by some lowlife to the tune of about 
$400 at a Stater Brothers, and he (she) filled up their gas tank as well.  So I sent a 
check instead…guess the new harness will have to wait a while longer….grrrr. 
     Getting back to the Picnic, we had only one club member other than Board 
Members, HELP OUT at the Picnic, which meant that yours truly had to cover for 
four or five different jobs…set-up, raffle ticket sales, helping with pulling tickets for 
the raffle, announcing the Show Award winners, and tear-down.  Where were all 
the rest of you??  We could use more help, folks!!  All it would take is for a few 
more of you to volunteer about 2 hours to cover ONE job at the show, so that ALL 
of us could have SOME time to enjoy the beautiful Oldsmobiles.  I had almost NO 
time to do that.  I’m not really whining, but come on folks, HELP OUT a LITTLE!! 
     And, we are going to have several months open to plan events for next year, so 
I’m hoping some of you step up for that as well…if you want your club to keep 
holding FUN events, help out!!  Just contact a board member with your ideas!! 
     Until next month, keep ‘em rolling! 
 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President 

All our winners from the Memorial Car Show and Picnic 2016 

 

 

Our Hard 
Luck 
Winner Of 
the day. 
Bernie 
Thx AAA 
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Calendar of Events 

Coming up in 2016 

November 

2nd General Membership 
Meeting 

9th Board Meeting 

20th Alex Theater Tour & The 
Neon Museum 

 

You will be 
receiving your 
Ballot and your 
Membership 
renewal during 
November. Please 
remember to send 
them both back to 
us. 

December 

10th Holiday Banquet, 
membership meeting and 
Election results 

Annual Dues Due for 2017 

 

Mark your calendars for the 
Nationals In New Mexico 

July 2017 Nationals July 18-23 
2017. 

 

 

October 5- Membership Meeting So. Ca. Oldsmobile Club scribed by Secretary 
Domenic D, Santucci 
    Pledge of allegiance was led by President Joe Tannerbauer to kick off our 
meeting.  No new guest in attendance.   Joe called on Treasurer Ellen D. 
Santucci to give her monthly updated report.   Last month 50/50 winner of the 
$45.00 was by Karon.  The White Elephant sale held twice a year did double in 
September over our March sales as $318.25 netted. Two shirts were sold by 
Scott.   Contact him with your needs.  Five memberships with some as early 
renewals for 2017 were received.   Club has adequate funds to conduct 
business and promote more events.  Joe asked for a vote and an approval for 
last month’s two meetings, both were approved after discussion with Ellen’s 
name added as omitted last month. Joe opened nominations for our next year 
officers. Presently still no nomination for President, Joe will not run for a third 
term as president.  V.P. Grant Warner, Secretary Domenic D. Santucci, 
Treasurer Ellen D. Santucci, Newsletter Editor Karon Pierce-Warner, Area 
Representatives: Keith Berg, Scott Graham, Joe Tannerbauer, Dave Walters, 
John Weaver and Butch (Harold) Williams.  No new nominations from those in 
attendance. Nominations close at the end of the October Board Meeting 
yearly.   A self-addressed stamped envelope with your ballot/s and renewal 
notice will be mailed to active and associate members.  Ellen will be the return 
addressee.  Trophy and class awards were discussed and a budget for trophies 
approved.  Discussion held on who is holding club assets to bring to the show 
was had.  A reminder that early registration makes for the best planning so on 
events get your applications in early.  Our December Holiday Banquet will not 
be at Mimi’s.  See your newsletter flyer on location, restaurant type and meal 
cost to send in early.   Last month’s events were discussed including the 
monthly Long Beach Swap Meet space J2’s Membership Drive.   The Holiday 
Banquet, two free meal contest, promoting membership is in play.  Volunteer 
for the booth to promote our club and assist Oldsmobile enthusiast. Contact 
your board for available dates and opportunities.  Joe promoted the November 
events posted in your newsletter. We hope the effort made on your behalf, for 
event participation, is equal to the time and effort to search and investigate 
locations you will enjoy.  On our new year the Nethercutt Museum tour will be 
checked, a February remodeled Peterson Museum Tour is considered plus the 
March Arizona annual car show.  Check and relay interesting locations.  We 
value your choices and interest, tell a board member.  Joe closed the meeting 
after a part wanted or for sale request, with the clubs $47.00 drawing, won by 
Jeff Draugelis.  He will be our promotion volunteer next month.   Karon 
requested that first responder members in our club should contact her, to 
submit their information, to have an opportunity to be in a JWO ISSUE that is in 
the planning stages.  Joe closed this evenings meeting. 

It’s Time 
To get your reservation for the 2017 

National Meet in New Mexico.  

FYI 

The Host Hotel Is Full. Check 

with your travels apps for 

hotels nearby. 

Current Board 2017 Nominations 
President 
Vice President- Grant Warner 
Secretary- Domenic Santucci 
Treasurer- Ellen Santucci 
Newsletter- Karon Warner 
Area Representatives 
Keith Berg  John Weaver 
Scott Graham  Butch Willams 
Joe Tannerbauer 
Dave Walters 

We Need a President 
if you are interested, 
nominate yourself.  
Use the write section 
of your Ballot. 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

It’s Membership Renewal Time!  Please send back your Ballots and your 2017 Membership in the prepaid, preaddressed envelopes you 
will be receiving this month.  

Name:                                                   Number:  _____________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Address:  _____________________ 
Email Address:      
Annual Membership OCA (Optional) $30.00  
Olds Club of Southern California   
December 2016-2017                    $ 15.00  
Associate Member                         $ 3.00  
Make Checks Payable to Oldsmobile Club of Sothern California Mail To: P.O. Box 661224 Arcadia. CA 91066 
December 2016 everyone’s dues for 2017 were due. Please send your dues to the P.O Box ASAP. 

 

October 12 Board Meeting Notes of So. Ca. Oldsmobile Club scribed by Secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
    
  President Joe Tannerbauer opened the meeting with our pledge of allegiance and added a note we have no guest 
present.  Joe called on Ellen D, Santucci club Treasurer for financial changes since the membership meeting.  Ellen gave 
her report that included monies collected from the membership for dues and shows. Ellen gave a balance and noted 
adequate funds available for club business.  Following the Memorial Show please call or e-mail Ellen expense amounts, 
with receipt verification to follow, so she will have an accounting for our November meeting.   We are returning to 
more traditional awards for this event we hope our membership appreciates that.  On old club business nominations 
were opened by Joe.  If no new additions to listings of those running occurs by the end of this meetings nominations 
(other than to consider write in votes) the published nominations are closed.  Your ballot will state President-OPEN, 
Vice President-Grant Warner, Secretary-Domenic D. Santucci, Treasurer-Ellen D. Santucci, Newsletter-Karon Pierce-
Warner, and Area Representatives: Keith Berg, Scott Graham, Joe Tannerbauer, Dave Walters, John Weaver and Butch 
Williams.  Vote early when your ballot and renewal application arrives.  You have a self-addressed envelope included in 
your mailer.  Get your $15.00 renewal for December 1 and your ballot submitted.  Ballots will not be counted until the 
Holiday Banquet.   Also get your money in for our annual Holiday Banquet not to be held at Mimi’s but east on 
Candlewood at Georges Greek Cafe.  Check your newsletter and mail in your Flyer for the banquet.  If you cannot 
attend, we will be accepting new toy donations at the next membership meeting, or passed along at a club event or a 
club member to bring for the Orangewood Children’s Home. Discussion to make sure we were prepared for the 
Memorial Show on the fifteenth ensued.  Tasks were handed out and a reminder we can always use your help at your 
annual club show promoting members in memorial.  Scott was asked to check on the tour type coming up at Nethercutt 
for January.  Joe will check on the Peterson remodeled Museum for February.  A request for reimbursement was 
delivered by Keith Berg, for a member Bill Earsham, to support a Helen Early award.  Karon made a $100.00 motion to 
support reimbursement of the award and Art Whitney second the motion and after discussion the board approved the 
expense.     Prior to Joe closing the meeting a request was made by Karon asking that any first responders in our 
chapter let her know soon that she may refer their names and service for a special JWO publication.   Your vote counts. 

 

    

    

  Rocketfest West 2016              Photos by Mike Izzo  



  

 

Thank you to all of you who joined us for a very nice day in the park. Mother Nature was good to 
us and provided a beautiful fall day. The burgers and dogs were hot and delicious. The Pot Luck 
items were enjoyed by all. The Raffle was filled with fantastic prizes. The cars were prepped and 
ready for sharing with our members and the public who were strolling through the park. Thank 
you to all of you who joined us. We look forward to seeing you and your friends next year. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Reminder #2 FYI-If you served as a first responder, please send Karon Warner your information so she can send gather it and send to the 
national.  
Journey with Olds Chapter participation. 
May 2017. This issue will be the second installment in the "Salute to Heroes" series. However, this installment will be themed, "Salute to 
Heroes: 1st Responders & Their Oldsmobiles." 
This issue will feature member articles from those who are current/retired, police officers, fire fighters and EMTs.  
Just as with the first "Salute to Heroes," I am in need of Chapter lists.. All Chapter lists are due to me via email no later than Monday, March 27, 
2017. By writing now, hopefully this will give all ample opportunity to capture the needed information at monthly meetings and Chapter 
events. As with the first "Salute to Heroes," if a member is a 1st Responder, but does not want to share all of their information, that is just fine. 
I would, however, like their first and last names and if they were a police officer, fire fighter or EMT. 
Also, they do not have to be a member of the OCA. If they are a Chapter member, please include them on your list. My goal is to honor as many 
Oldsmobile enthusiasts as possible who have served our communities. 
 
If your Chapter does not include members that are/have been 1st Responders, please let me know. 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who brought Raffle items. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Show Pictures taken by Mike Izzo and Karon 
Warner. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The Cake was to celebrate 
the 20 years that this car 
was under restoration. We 
were so happy they brought 
the car to share it with us. 

 

 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Raffle Prizes Donated for our 2016 Memorial Picnic and Car Show 
  Item 

  

Donated By 
     Tool Box 

  

Joe T 
      Digital Multi Meter 

 
Bernie  

      Screw Driver Set 
 

Milton 
      Coffee Cup 

 
Joe T 

      WD40 
  

Joe T 
      Car Wash Items 

 
Joe T 

      Car Detail Items 
 

Joe T 
      Seiko Clock 

 
Joe T 

      Micro Fiber Towels 
 

Joe T 
      Rock Auto Gift Certificate Grant Rock Auto 

    2 sets Shocks 
 

Grant Ramona Tire 
    2 Lucas Oil Change Sets  Grant Dougan's Machine Shop 

   EZ-Up 
  

Grant Sports Facilities Group 
   Galaxy Soccer Tickets Joe T 

      Hot Wheels 
 

Dominic 
      Signs 

  

Dominic Selman's 
     Wine Glasses 

 
Joe T 

      Hand Cleaner 
 

Joe T 
      O Reilly bucket 

 
Keith O Reilly’s 

     OCOSC Shirts 
 

Club Merchandise 
     Aluminum Heads 

 
Mondello Racing Engines 

    Thank you to everyone who took the time to reach out to local business to get Raffle Items 
 If I missed any donation, please email me so I can add them to next month Thank You List.   

  

Special raffle notice: 
 
The Olds Club of Southern California is excited to announce a special raffle prize 
item that is planned to be awarded to a lucky winner at the upcoming Holiday 
banquet in December if we reach our target minimum dollar figure for raffle ticket 
sales which is $500.00. 
 
This prize is one pair of Pro Comp brand aluminum cylinder heads that fit all Olds 
engines 330-455. These are "bare" heads that come ready to be assembled and 
include the hardened seats and bronze valve guides already installed. The winner 
will need to finish the assembly with their choice of valves, springs, retainers, and 
seals. 
 
These aluminum cylinder heads have been graciously donated to our club by 
Bernard Mondello Racing Enterprises and the proceeds from this raffle will help 
benefit our continued charity support of the Orangewood Children's Home. 
 
The retail value of these cylinder heads as donated is $800.00 and if these heads 
are final prepared by Bernard Mondello, you would spend roughly $800.00 in 
additional parts and labor to have them ready to bolt on. Depending on how many 
tickets you purchase, you would have a significant savings compared to 
purchasing a set of "ready to bolt on" heads. 
 
Tickets are available at any time and are being sold at $5.00ea so we only need 
100 tickets sold to reach our minimum sales target. You can purchase tickets at 
the next club membership or board meeting, at the Holiday Banquet, or even mail 
in a check to the club for your tickets. If you choose to mail a check, please make 
checks payable to the Olds Club of Southern California and mail them to 19427 
Spirit Trail Drive Perris Ca. 92570 and include your return address to receive your 
ticket. 

 

 
Get your Tickets at the November 
Membership meeting, at the 
Holiday Banquet or send A check 
to the Warner’s and they will send 
you your tickets. Remember, the 
Orange Wood Children’s Home will 
be the recipients of the proceeds. 
Thank you to the Mondello’s  



 

 

 

 

This year’s Donations is a pair of Aluminum Heads 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale-2001-2003 Aurora Parts- Under Hood Insulation Pad $25.00, NOS Pair of Fog Lamps $100.00. 5 NOS Hub Cap $150.00, Oil Pan 
Gasket $14.00, Headlight/Fog Lamp Kit $14.00, Butch Willams 714 293-1471 
 
1955 Olds Engine. Fresh bore, no pistons, fresh crank, ported heads $500.00 Keith 562 598-4103 
65 Cutlass SPT Coupe 56,000 miles Make Offer Art 562 882-7725 
2000 Alero GLS Coupe 56,000 miles Ruby Red, V6, leather, spoiler. Fun Car. Jeff Shadow 949 939-0929 
 

1987 Oldsmobile Cutlass Supreme Brougham, 95k, 4-door, silver exterior, plush blue interior in mint condition, 
garage kept in southern California for 29 years! All maintenance records. $5500. 
Contact: ldamberg@aol.com, 323-930-9330 
 
1949 Oldsmobile Hardtop mild custom nosed shaved handles some fade red indoor storage owned since 1986 dropped spindles (has 
originals) air bags in rear springs 55 324 with dual range hydro mild custom stock style interior call for information $15 thousand.  Cox 
at 562-925-3805 or 562-230-5230 or gtyerphil@aol.com 
 
We are looking to sell this classic. Mileage is 90,000. It is in pristine shape.  Brougham top. 
Please respond to ldamberg@aol.com 
 
80" 50 OLDS old and new single side lower moulding $30.00 Pat 714-651-6494 in Garden Grove call on needs 
Misc. 54 Olds Parts call for details  Hil. 951-220-4392 calll for details 
Edmunds aluminum dual quad intake manifold fits 1949-53 Jeff 714-293-4413  $300.00 
 
1950 GM replacement 15" steel wheel $30.00,Pair used 1950 Hardtop dome lense covers  $60.00 pair.  Also fits Chevrolet and Pontiac 
have housing and 3rd lense for a Pontiac $60.00,1984 Owners Manuals  $15.00, 1950 olds blank clock housing plastic insert nos never 
use $40.00.,  1970 14' Full hub cap wheel cover $15.00.,  1963 Cutlass Grille $75.00,, 2sets 1967 head light bezels driver quality $50.00 a 
pair.""heavy duty front roll bar believe fits 90's style Jeep $75.00  ,,, 80's Buick sampler test kit showing how Buick quality was glass test 
and seal insulation kit "Buick on Cover"  $10.00 Diecast 1/64 Oldsmobile toys different MFG like M2 and Johnny Lightning and some kits. 
 Two wrist watch remote contol 1:32 Black Series One Shelby RC BOXED NEW $35 each.  Domenic 714-633-7961. 
 
1998 Olds Aurora 106,000 miles. Black with Tan Interior 2nd owner since 2009 
 Jeff Shadow 949 939-0929 $3,000.00  
2000 Alero GLS Coupe Ruby Red Leather interior 34L V6 Chrome Wheels 55,000 original miles $3800.00 
 Jeff 949 939-0929 
2003 Aurora Final 500 #410 87,000 miles from Indiana Owner $6,400.00 Jeff 949 939-0929 
 
1955 Olds 324 Fresh Bore 3970” Fresh Turned Crank, Rod Journal 2.225”, Mains 2.475”, #10 Heads mild port and polish, Intake Valve 
1.695”, Rods need reworking, Aluminum Valve Retainers “Not a fresh Valve Job” Best offer 
Keith Berg 562-598-4103 
 

1950 Olds Service Porcelain Sign. 2 sided Metal Call 562 760-1481 
 
1955 Olds Super 88 Holiday Coupe 2 dr Hard Top Berry 480-570-5898 
 
50 Olds Hard Top Black $32,000. 12V Jerry 951-306-0601 
 
Big Block Edelbrock Performer Intake  Polished Intake $250.00 Milton 909-996-5046 fits 400.425,455 
 
1950 Olds 88 convertible Original  Matching Numbers $52,000 or best offer 818-406-3306 
 
Edlebrock Performer Intake Manifold Olds 455 $250.00 of Best Offer Reggie 323-497-8321 
 
 

 
 

Wanted Need a key made for my 1954 Oldsmobile.  Lost mine want key made need lead to get one done without pulling cylinder from 

dash. Key miss placed and holding up restoration project.  trunk and glove box round key also missing. Contact Bob at 714-638-5534 leave 
message if it goes to answering machine.    
 
Front and rear bumper brackets and braces for 1969 Cutlass / 442 body. Need asap for a body shop to finish installing fresh bumpers on a 
Olds enthusiast's car here in So Cal. Please call or email Grant 

bracket for J2 setup call so I can describe needs Willy Moran 562-619-5422 

1975 Cutlass Rear Bumper Xavier@carduels.com Xavier Socquet Phone # 0033614146351 (France) 

’69 Delta 88 Royale—need driver’s side inner fender!  Contact Bob Parker (916)-223-9321 

50? Valve Covers with Wire Looms going thru. I want to use them on my 57 Olds 371 V8 call Robert 714 783-5660 

Looking for a ’96-’03 Olds Aurora with lumbar seats— Call Bob Gutkowski  (719)-574-2242 or aleksander@pcisys.net  (Colorado Springs) 
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             Our monthly general membership meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (Except December) 

Meetings are held from 7:30 pm to 10 pm at: 
 

O.C.A (Oldsmobile Club of America) Southern Calif. Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

Optional O.C.Aannual membership dues is $30. (if out of the U.S. slightly higher) 

Please send membership application to: 

Oldsmobile Club of America, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 

National dues will be forwarded to the O.C.A in Lansing, Michigan 

 
Paid Advertising Rates 

Olds Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 month.....$10.00 

1 Year.....$100.00 

QuarterPageSize 

1 month.....$20.00 

1 Year.....$200.00 

Half Page Size 1 

month.....$30.00 

1 Year.....$300.00 

FullPageSize 

1 month.....$40.00 

1  Year.....$400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Olds Club of America 

P.O.Box 661224 

Arcadia, Ca 91066 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 


